Idaho Perinatal Quality Collaborative News

September 2025

The Idaho Perinatal Quality Collaborative works to improve the quality of maternal health outcomes for all Idahoans. We promote evidence-based best practices in perinatal and neonatal care, work to increase access, and improve the overall health and well-being of families. Together, we can achieve our goal of providing respectful, compassionate, and effective care to all who need it.





Statement from the Idaho Perinatal Quality Collaborative (IDPQC) Governing Board Regarding ACOG Funding Changes

The IDPQC Governing Board recognizes the recent decision by the American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG) to decouple from federal funding, and the potential impact this may have on the Alliance for Innovation on Maternal Health (AIM) program and its associated resources. Due to this shift, the AIM Data Center will no longer be available to hospitals after Oct. 31, 2025. Other AIM materials, including Patient Safety Bundles and Learning Modules, may also be archived after this date.

We want to assure our partners across Idaho that the IDPQC remains steadfast in our mission to support and improve perinatal health statewide. While changes to AIM

resources may be forthcoming, the IDPQC is committed to continuing to deliver evidence-based programming, quality improvement initiatives, and practical tools to health care providers and community members. IDPQC partners at Comagine Health are currently archiving all AIM materials for future use and creating a data intake and reporting system that will maintain confidential data collection processes and allow hospitals enrolled in the IDPQC Severe Hypertension in Pregnancy Initiative to continue submitting data without disruption.

Our priority remains ensuring safe, accessible and high-quality care for pregnant and postpartum patients and families in Idaho. We will continue to adapt, innovate and collaborate with our partners to sustain meaningful improvements in perinatal outcomes.

Thank you for your ongoing commitment to maternal health in Idaho. Together, we will navigate these changes and continue to advance the shared goal of healthier families and communities.

IDPQC Governing Board

For questions, please contact Ami Hanna at ahanna@comagine.org.

September is National Suicide Prevention Month

September is National Suicide Prevention Month, and it's especially important to highlight its connection to maternal health. Suicide is among the top three causes of pregnancy-associated death, contributing to up to 20% of perinatal maternal deaths. These numbers illuminate the urgent need for stronger prevention methods and support to pregnant and postpartum women and their families.

This month also includes Maternal Suicide Awareness Week, observed the week of World Suicide Prevention Day (Sept. 10), which raises awareness and calls for stronger prevention efforts across health systems.



Hypertension Initiative Kickoff in October



The IDPQC is excited to kick off the Severe Hypertension Statewide Quality Improvement Initiative! Initiative activities will kick off in October 2025 and run through October 2026, and meeting details are outlined below.

IDPQC Quarterly Targeted Webinars - Open Access

The Idaho Perinatal Quality Collaborative (IDPQC) is pleased to present a series of open access learning opportunities as part of its implementation of the Severe Hypertension in Pregnancy Patient Safety Bundle. These webinars will be open to anyone who would like to attend, and are intended to support collaboration and improved outcomes in various care settings. Note: These webinars will take the place of monthly initiative meetings for enrolled hospitals.

Register for each session by clicking the titles below:

- Dec. 3, 2025 Collaborating with First Responders [comaginehealth.zoom.us]
- March 4, 2026 Considerations for Rural Settings [comaginehealth.zoom.us]
- June 3, 2026 Perinatal Care for Emergency Department Teams [comaginehealth.zoom.us]
- Sept. 2, 2026 Hypertension Management for Direct-Entry and Community-Based Midwives [comaginehealth.zoom.us]

IDPQC Activities for Enrolled Hospitals

The following information has been shared with enrolled hospitals, but if you are affiliated with a hospital that has enrolled in the initiative and have not seen it yet,

please contact Phillip Wetmore (pwetmore@comagine.org), who will connect you with your hospital's day-to-day leader and share the materials.

Updating Hospital Contacts

If you are the day-to-day leader at an enrolled hospitals, please take a moment to submit a team form as soon as possible so that we can confirm that everyone in your team is included in initiative materials. The link to this form was recently sent out, but please reach out to Phillip Wetmore if you are unable to locate it.

IDPQC Severe Hypertension Monthly Meetings

This series is intended for members of hospitals that are enrolled in the initiative, and will have a variety of topics and focus areas throughout the initiative. These meetings will kick off in October, and occur on the first Wednesday of each month from 12-1 p.m. MT. **Note:** Registration is required for these meetings, so please make sure to register and add them to your calendars!

IDPQC Technical Assistance Office Hours

These optional drop-in technical assistance office hours will be held on the third Wednesday of each month from 12-1 p.m. MT, and will provide an opportunity to receive targeted guidance about the IDPQC hypertension data collection or uploading process, or the initiative in general. Hospital team members will be invited to the meeting directly, but please reach out to Phillip Wetmore if you would like to join and don't have the meeting.

Perinatal Health Care Professional Survey

Perinatal Healthcare Professionals: 10 min survey → \$20 gift card



IDPQC has partnered with the University of Idaho to collect data that will guide future PQC initiatives and activities. Our first such effort is a survey of perinatal health care professionals who provide ongoing care to patients throughout pregnancy and/or postpartum.

The survey explores the context of providing maternity care across the state in order to:

- 1. Identify factors that support and impede the provision of high-quality care
- 2. Inform the development of educational and policy interventions.

If you fit the criteria, we would be so grateful for you taking ~10 minutes to complete the survey. In appreciation of your time, we're offering a **\$20** gift card incentive.

Complete the survey here.

For those who work solely in an inpatient (i.e., L&D) or single encounter setting: we will be surveying you soon! But in the meantime, we would welcome your help reaching out to colleagues who provide ongoing maternity care across pregnancy > postpartum. IDPQC member Dr. Sarah Deming (sdeming@uidaho.edu) is leading the data collection effort and would happily email or snail mail fliers to hang in breakrooms or share via professional organizations (although please not on social media, to protect against bot responses). We thank you in advance for your support of this important research endeavor!

Idaho Breastfeeding Coalition Network of Support Survey

The Idaho Breastfeeding Coalition (IBC) seeks feedback from professionals or supporters who provide care to mothers and infants in Idaho through employment or volunteer work. The IBC is conducting a statewide needs assessment to learn about breastfeeding support in Idaho. Your anonymous participation in this 4-5 minute survey is greatly appreciated. Information gathered will potentially guide efforts in enhancing support statewide through development of the IBC goals, programming and advocacy to help families access the support they need. This project has been reviewed and approved by the Idaho State University Institutional Review Board (IRB).

To go to the survey, click here or scan the QR code below.



Follow Us

For more information about the IDPQC, visit idahopqc.org.



